Southern Nevada Association of Pride, Inc.

Public Meeting – November 17, 2009

6:30pm – LGBT Community Center

· Call to Order – Jake Naylor, President at 6:36pm

· Roll Call – Dennis Shaull (Secretary) (Pre-Notified Absences: Matt Cox, Dan S., Brian R.  | Tardy without notification:  Michael Grimes, Absent without notification: Tracey S., Pre-Notified Tardiness: Michael-Angelo, Joe H.  ) 

· Approval of  minutes 10/20 –  The vote was taking Danny G. abstained and the vote passes

· Community Comments – N/A

· Committee Reports—

· Finance— Bob filled in for Matt Cox and reported the new balance as of the end of October which is $ 11,959.96 which includes the uncleared transaction amount of $5,437.03 which is for checks and payments in the amount of $ -5,567.03 plus the deposits/credits of $130.00.  
· Parade— Ernie contacted the Freemont experience on our dates, Candy wants to set up a meeting the parade and entertainment commitments. Pre-Parade party probably starting earlier. Ideally to have the Casinos downtown to have different parties after the Parade. Jake asked Ernie and Justin to help come up with ideas for Marketing the Parade even more than last year. James suggested to market to the non LGBT community even more so, to be able reach out the community at large to make this even more of a Las Vegas Community Parade. Danny G. had an idea to give a media kit to include in Qvegas advertising to inform the businesses that part of the main stream. 

· Pageant— Ernie reported about getting more inquiries about being a Mr. or Mrs. Gay Pride Royalty, he explained to them that they need to get involved in the committee and volunteer and help and show their support for a good year and the board chooses these two people and votes on them. The Youth Royalty will go out and solicit for contestants for the pageant at the community center again. 

· Logistics— Jake reported from Brian that everything is on hold until the first of the year. Brian recommends we use megaphones for the parades crowd control and reflective gear of some sort to help us stand out more. 

· Vendors— Joe H. reported is on hold until logistics gets with them on how many spaces will be available. Joe suggested that we increase our prices back to from two years ago. 

· Community Involvement— nothing to report
· Sponsorship— Jake note that the packet is all redone and will be sending it out.
· Marketing— Nothing really to report at this time, Jake just wanted to reinforcc from last meeting on expanding more the billboards and less ads.
· Education— Needs to get together about who to add from the Las Vegas community that has made an impact on the community, the committee can either chose from the list that Qvegas already has and bios on them or chose who they think best fits this and they should be people of the community who are more of an impact than just on multiple committees and put into the Qvegas magazine. 
· Entertainment— Headliners presented from Steven and Paul C., see attached forms. The price of three headliners for a total of 8k which is the same amount we paid for Martha Walsh. 
· Special Events— Jake suggests that we go to the World Market Center to buy the following year for wreath auction that the Special Events committee wants to put on for next November since the World Market Center have so many things that are severely discounted down and affordable.

· Food and Beverage— Nothing to report. 
· Volunteers— James makes a motion to approve $1200 for the online software. Michael-Angelo seconds the motion and the vote was taking and the vote passes unanimously. 
· Get Booked Email Campaign—  James makes a motion to participate in the email lists and provide a coupon and when it is presented at the store and we get 10% of the purchase each time someone presents this at Get Booked, Justin seconds the motion. The vote was taking and the vote passes unanimously. 
· Capi Conference Registration/Sponsorship— Jake already booked the hotel rooms, Matt Cox, Steven, Jake, Bob, Dennis , Justin are the six names that were giving to Jake on who wanted to be one of the 6 directors to go to CAPI conference. 
· Pride Shirts— Jake wanted on our opinion on if we want a polo shirt or button shirt. We decided that we wanted a polo shirt that is similar to the material and all we have now. 
· Halloween Block Party— Michael-Angelo reported that we got rid of the hats and shirts we had at the booth and handed out fliers. Also that the event itself went over really well. 
· Blue Moon Event Licenses— Jake just wanted to make sure we get our licenses for the June 19th, 2010 and August 7th, 2010 events filed on time we have them. Dennis reassured that these will be taking care of. 
· Palm Springs—Ernie reported that our last event went over really well, and we had 20 committee representatives for the parade.  Jake said that we have about 5 vendors down there and contacts for our event and some that want to sponsor our event as well for 2010.  

· New Business— Ernie brought about our youth pageant that there is some feedback from the community that should be of the LGBT community only. Jake suggests that we keep it all inclusive. Ernie makes a motion that the youth titles be held by the LGBT community and that we add two new titles for Straight Alley for youth and Adult and the Adult one will still be appointed. Paul C. seconds the motion. The vote was taking and Michael-Angelo abstained and the vote passes. 
· Wedding Expo—Jake reported the event really well and put a few pictures and promoted our 2010 event. It was about 30-40 booths so it was a smaller event. It was a constant stream of people. 

· Next Public Meeting— January 19th, 2010 at the Center and our December meeting will be canceled. 

· Motion for Adjournment— The public meeting was adjourned at 8:12pm.

